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Last Meeting: July 15th, 2022  

Log to bowl roundtable discussion  

Next Meeting: September 21st, 2022     

  Dave Buchholz: Enhancing Bowls with Color   

After that: October 19th, 2022  

TBA  

September Meeting Preview 

By Russ Fellows  

 Our regular monthly meeting on September 21 will start one hour earlier than usual. 

We’re calling it our “make-up” picnic. Plan to arrive at Russ’ studio around 6:00 for a social 

hour prior to the meeting. There will be a munchie table by Bob, slightly expanded from his 

usual offerings, and anyone is welcome to bring a small dessert addition to the table. The op-

erative word is ‘small’. We will then have our regular meeting, raffle (a big and exciting one as 

Russ is cleaning out much of his Florida wood!) and demo by Dave Buchholz. We will allow a 

little extra time at the end of the meeting for the “Show & Tell” that was planned for the pic-

nic. Please bring whatever you were planning to bring then, and  even though Al Stirt will not 

be there, we’ll try to make it fun and lively!  

Russ Fellows—                   Ask not what your spark plug can do for you 

Or  

Russ can not tell a lie, he and Jake cut up the cherry tree  

Dave Buchholz  -          Dave tests positive for PEDs (performance enhancing dyes) 

Or  

Dying to enhance our turnings 

Andy Duling—                                           Dr. Strangesand    

 or   

 How I learned to stop worrying and listen to audio books 
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                                                            A preview of September’s Demo  

                                                           by Dave Buchholz 

I will show examples of how color can enhance your turnings. I will discuss some of the many types of colors 

that can be used like paints, dyes and stains, but will concentrate on just a few. Wood that is particularly suit-

ed to color will have some figuring. An example of figured maple with green dye is shown here. 

Wood with open grain like oak and ash can make good use of liming wax to high light the grain. An example 

of ash with white liming wax is shown. 
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                SKUNK  HOLLOW  RUMBLINGS AND RAMBLINGS 

                                               By Russ Fellows  

 

         The summer is slowly winding down, but not the enthusi-

asm of gathered Woodchucks! Thanks to all who stopped by on 

September 7 to share and chatter! As usual, it was a nice mix of 

questions, answers, show and tell, and general chit chat. It is 

always fun to see the very different creative directions our 

Woodchucks take with their work, be it bowls, plates, hollow 

forms, segmented, etc. and I am always awed by the willingness 

of our members to share their “secrets” with their fellows, be it 

with turning, sharpening, gluing, wood identification,  or the 

myriad other things that at times, make woodchucks scratch 

their furry little heads! I often like to quote Ted Fink, who re-

minds us that in a roomful of Woodchucks, everyone in the 

room knows at least one thing you don’t! And that sharing that 

IS what our club is all about! And finally,  speaking of sharing, I 

mentioned that fellow Woodchuck, Tom Dunne, will share some infor-

mation with us at the upcoming meeting about how any club member 

whose shop is hooked up with Vermont Electric Co-op, may be able to 

cut his costs by participating in a new solar venture. A solar company he 

knows in Middlebury is doing a joint venture with VEC that allows cus-

tomers to buy shares to lock in rates for a long period of time. More 

from Tom on the 21st! 

         A few days ago I got a call from our wood donor in South Hero to 

tell me that, after many false starts, his tree guy was finally coming. So, 

on Friday, September 9th, Jake and I met at the Milton exit and headed 

off to “chuck” some wood. The cherry was everything that had been 

promised and we got to work. We got the truck partially loaded, but 

when I paused to refuel, my trusty Stihl let me down!! Jake and I took 

turns yanking on the thing, we did the usual checks for fuel flow and 

spark, but the gods did not smile. We packed up what we had 

and told the landowner “we shall return”. (Thank you Gen-

eral MacArthur!) After a stop on the way home to get a new 

spark plug, the saw leapt to life! Go figure???? We will have 

it, along with some fresh cedar, yellow birch, ash, elm, and 

hard maple to give away at the meeting! And everything 

needs to go, so be prepared!  

See you on the 21st!!  
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Notes from Ya Boy 

At the last Sawdust Session, I got a few questions about Notes from Ya Boy in the August issue of Chatter. Mainly the 

question dealt with how I stayed sane while sanding bowls for the last 5 months.  First off... who’s to say I have stayed 

sane, but secondly, I rely heavily on audiobooks.  Basically, all Vermont residents with a library card can borrow audio-

books from the Green Mountain Library Consortium, through the Libby app free of charge.  At the time of publishing 

GMLC has over 8,000 audiobooks in a variety of genres.  I mainly listen to science fiction, my favorite of the year so far 

has been The Alchemist by Paul Coelho. I have listened to approximately 60 books so far this year.  All you need to do 

to get an account and start borrowing is go to your local library, they will get you set up and walk you through the bor-

rowing process.  Georgia Public Library's  membership to GMLC  has a limit of three audio or ebooks checked out at a 

time, and there can be a long wait for popular books, so plan your sanding and listening accordingly.   
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Treasurer’s Report 

September 2022 Treasurer’s Report  
 
Bank Balance forward 
4629.99 
   
INCOME 
Dues         25.00                    
 
EXPENSES 
None 
 
Bank Balance ending   4654.99 
Cash on Hand                     25.00 
 
The Board of Directors of The Woodchuck Turners of Northern Vermont gratefully acknowledg-
es the payment of 
dues from the following members for 2022: 
 
Jay Bailey, Lori Barg, Wayne Beauchemin, Ted Beebe, Dale Bergdahl, Chris Bishop, Bradford 
Blaisdell,  Joyce Blaisdell,  Robert Bouvier, Bill Breen, Dave Buchholz, George Cacchio, Sara 
Campbell, Sal Chiarelli, Janet Collins, Karen Cutler, Michael DeWeese, George Disney, Karen 
Drennan, Andrew Duling, Tom Dunne, Cheryl Ferry, Dave Ferry, Joe Fortin, Joe Gaines, Barry 
Genzlinger, Carl Gerner, George Gibson, Mike Glod, Jim Goodwin, Rick Hamilton, Damon Hart-
man, Peter Hebert, Linda Hollingdale, Brad Jackson, Pam Jedlicka, Kevin Jenness, Scott Johnson, 
Eddie Krasnow, Joe Laferriere, Ted Lattrell, Luc Lefebvre, David Lein, Kevin Liddiard, Chris 
Lumbra, Bob Martin, Gerry Martin, Ross Mitchel, Kevin Murdough, Ted Nelson, Patrick Nevers, 
Elsa Oppenheimer, Mickey Palmer, David Papin, Jeff Petter, Harvie Porter, Randy Ramsden, 
Brian Reed, Barent Rogers, Robert Schumacher, David Scrase, Edwards Smith, Marilyn Stohl-
berg, Wes Volk, Adam Wager, Fred Walters, Gary Walz, Mike Washburn, Bob Zeliff (69 
 
 Scott Bennett, Russ Fellows, Ted Fink, Michael Mode, Dick Montague, Nick Rosato, Hav Smith, 
Arny Spahn, and Al Stirt are Honorary Lifetime members (9) 
 
If you have paid your dues for the 2022 year but do not see your name listed above, please contact 
me at BradJackson234@gmail.com  to correct that error of omission.  Dues for 2022 are $25. 
Checks should be made out to “WTNV” and sent to: Brad Jackson, 14 Rustic Drive, Essex, VT 
05452 
 
The Board of Directors also gratefully acknowledges the payment of dues from the following 
members for 2023: 
Linda Hollingdale, Kevin Liddiard 
 
Please note: The following privileges are only available to dues-paying members:  Video library 

use, mentoring program, bulk purchase discounts for CA glue and Anchor Seal, and 10% discount 

on purchases from Klingspor,  Penn State Industries, and Rare Woods USA.  To ensure your dis-

count, Klingspor requests you login before you order. PSI requests you mention the club.  Rare 

Woods USA requests you order using coupon code WOODCHUCKSROCK or mention the club.  

Reminder: As previously advertised, unless you have paid your annual dues by 

April 1st your name must be removed from the discount list.  
 

Brad Jackson/Treasurer 

Classifieds 
None this month! 

mailto:BradJackson234@gmail.com
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Mentors 
These Woodchucks are able and willing to help other Wood-

chucks wanting some hands-on instruction. 

Dick Montague: General turning, all aspects plus tool 
sharpening.  
802-584-3486 
Montagueturn@gmail.com 
Groton 
 

Russ Fellows: General, segmented, & multi-axis turning 
 802-343-0393 
russfellows@outlook.com 
     @fellowswoodart  
Jericho 

 
 
 
 
 
Ted Beebe: Segmented work. 
802-849-2436 
Teddy.beebe@gmail.com 
Fletcher 
 
Tom Dunne: Hollow turning, etc. 
802-388-6981 
jthomasdunne@gmail.com 
Middlebury 
 

Dave Buchholz 
General turning; advanced embellishments 


